DRAFT      Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Monday May 18th. 2015 at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mr.J.Matthewson

Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.M.McDonnell

Mrs.R.Scarff  
Apologies: Police  Mr.D.Roper  

Members signed the declaration of acceptance which was witnessed by the Clerk. The Clerk informed members that Jane Wright would not be taking up her seat and would be sending a letter of resignation. Mr.R.Cushing was elected Chairman. Mrs.M.Rodgers was elected vice-chairman
a) Public Participation None

b) Police Report  Two crimes had been recorded during April

c) County and District Council Reports not available

d) Norwich Airport JCC Report None

e) Full Council
1. Apologies noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest








Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting



Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting
3. Minutes of the April meeting were confirmed and signed
4. Co-option Mrs.R.Scarff was co-opted to the Council as she would have been an uncontested member but for an error on her nomination paper.
5. Reports the Clerk said he had set up the new website which would gradually be populated over the next few months http://stfaithspc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/ . He had written to the vicar about responsibility for the maintenance of the churchyard wall and this had been passed to the diocesan authorities. The Clerk had placed an order for £40 for weed killing on the cemetery paths. NCC had reported that it would not be possible to continue the temporary one way system at Bullock Hill and Calf Lane. A car had demolished a section of fencing at Newton Park and in the interests of safety the Clerk had instructed immediate repairs which had been completed. He was pursuing the matter with the police with a view to the Council being reimbursed by the driver.
6. Planning No objections were raised to a dropped kerb at 142 Manor Road or the demolition and re-construction of an industrial building at Southwell Road.

7. Street Light Beck Lane The Clerk reported the receipt of £1,899.70 Community Infrastructure Levy and it was resolved to use part in replacing the damaged light in Beck Lane (£1,499.86)

8. Parish Council Insurance The Clerk had received the renewal notice from Aon and had asked for competitive quotations from other insurers. The Council agreed to accept a three year policy with Came & Co. for £785.08/year.

9. Annual Accounts A satisfactory report had been received from the internal auditor, Mrs.Nash and the Council formally adopted (1) the Governance statement and (2) the Annual Accounts which could now be passed to the external auditor, Mazars LLP.

10. Accounts passed for payment







J.Graves


Salary inc. PAYE


£500.27
E-ON



Street Lighting (DD)


£91.19
Internal Audit







£100.00
Anglian Water

Blind Lane Allotments

£57.45
Wilks Construction

Newton Park Fence repair

£234.00

11. Correspondence The Clerk had received notice of a CPRE conference on light pollution on June 10th. Morrison Utilities had informed the Clerk of underground cabling in Mill Street and this had resulted in a new post being erected on the corner of Beck Lane and Mill Street and the street light being re-mounted. T.T.Jones had sent a detailed report on the street light stock with recommendations and it was agree that the Chairman and Clerk would examine these on site and report to the next meeting.

12. Clerk’s and Councillors Reports Members agreed that the voluntary cleaning of bus shelters was working well and the situation would be kept under review. The Clerk suggested that another signature ought to be added to the bank mandate to replace Mr.Woodcock and it was agreed that this should be Mrs.Rodgers. Mr.Coe gave the Clerk details of the owner of the fence obstructing the footpath parallel to Back Lane. Mr.Fortescue drew attention to a road sign that needed repair and the state of the Newton village sign. Mr.Cushing said he would look at this when inspecting the street lights. The Clerk was asked to follow up his discussions with Broadland Planning enforcement with regard to Elm Farm parking. Concern was expressed at the lack of fencing around the building site in Coltishall Lane and a cable laid across the road. The Clerk would report this to the appropriate authorities.
13. Next Meeting  Monday June 15th. – St.Faiths Centre 7.30 p.m.

